	APPLICATION NO:

	????????

	ADDRESS:

	Water Towers, Camp Road Heyford Park


	PROPOSAL:

	Discharge of condition 2 of approval of 10/01619/CAC to enable the demolition of two water towers UH 74 and UH 108.


	ADVICE SOUGHT:

	Conservation


	URBAN DESIGN AND /OR CONSERVATION COMMENT:

	The condition attached to the outline consent for the new settlement requires, prior to demolition
· A scheme for the phased demolition to have been approved

· A contract for the redevelopment to have been let

· A scheme for the restoration of the land to have been approved.

This condition applies to the whole of the area covered by the new settlement and is in accordance with best practice guidance relating to demolition within a conservation area, where approval of demolition should be linked to the proposed replacement.
This application has been submitted in a particularly confusing manner.  It has been linked to another application.  There is no plan indicating the location of the structure or structures for which this application relates, nor is a plan submitted that shows the intended replacement development.   

Section 4 of the Supporting Planning Document makes the claim that the information required has been submitted.  This is very far from the case.
· A scheme for the phased demolition has been submitted but is totally inadequate (see comments on application to discharge condition 50 of 08/00716/OUT) and therefore has not been discharged
· A contract for the advance removal of asbestos is not the same as letting a contract for the redevelopment, which is what is required by the condition.  This therefore has not been discharged.

· A scheme for the restoration of the land to a safe and satisfactory condition has not been submitted, let alone approved and so this has not been discharged.

I am at a loss to understand how the applicant can consider the requirements of Condition 2 to have been met.

I understand verbally that, subsequent to the submission of this DISC application, the land owner has said that the water towers are dangerous and need to be demolished on health and safety grounds.  My reading of both the Planning (Listed Building and Conservation Areas) Act 1990 and the Building Act 1984 is that if an unlisted building within a conservation area is considered dangerous and a threat to health and safety it should first be made safe by shoring up (or in this case probably by netting put in place from a cherry picker) whilst due process is followed.  You might wish to check my interpretation with Legal and Democratic Services.   I suggest in this instance that the quickest route to enable demolition to be undertaken legally would be for the applicant to submit the information to discharge the condition.
If however you are of the opinion that this is unreasonable, particularly bearing in mind that these two water towers are structures that we would wish to see demolished in any case, you might wish to waive the above requirements at your discretion.


	RECOMMENDED CONDITIONS, IF ANY:


	

	CONCLUSION:



	

	OFFICER AND DATE:

	Linda Rand
Design and Conservation Team Leader
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